

## 2021-July-22

Agenda Topics	Moderator	Minutes
Approval of Minutes and Review of Actions from July 15, 2021	George	5
Informational Update on Temurin Release	George	10
Discussion Marketing sub committee	Shelley	5
Discussion of AQAvit Branding	Mike	25

## Quorum 5 of 8

## Attendees

### Steering Committee Members

- Simon Ritter (Azul)
- Gil Tene (Azul)
- Tim Ellison (Red Hat)
- George Adams (Microsoft)
- Hendrik Ebbers (Karakun)
- Sanhong Li (Alibaba Cloud)
- Samir Kamberkar (IBM) [From 15:35 BST]

### Other Attendees

- Shelley Lambert (Red Hat)
- Lan Xia (IBM)

### Eclipse Foundation

- Sharon Corbett
- Mike Milinkovich
- Paul Buck

## Minutes

### Approval of Minutes and Review of Actions from July 15, 2021

- Approved.

### Informational Update on Temurin Release

- The project is starting with producing JDK8 and JDK11 and then moving to JDK16 for linux, windows, and macOSX on Intel. Additional platforms and configurations will follow soon after the initial release.

- JDK8 and JDK11 build step is complete. Repository source code tag issues in OpenJDK are blocking JDK16 progress. Expect that to be resolved in the next few days.
- Some problems encountered running the JCK tests in the new Temurin-compliance configuration.
  - Work-arounds being applied for this initial release, which require additional manual effort.
  - Retrospective will be held post release and guidance/feedback will be provided to the EMO to look for ways to optimize in future.
- JDKs current focus. No testing on JRE has begun yet.

### **Marketing discussion**

- Hendrik asked how to add Adoptium/Temurin icons to the Eclipse Artwork page.
  - Paul said to reach out to the Marketing group for that. Sharon is handling that.
- Hendrik has planned some YouTube videos etc for when we push the first release out.
- Tim wrote up a marketing plan, Shelley has shared it with Thabang.
- Tim agreed to write a blog announcing the first Temurin release for publishing on [blog.adoptium.net](http://blog.adoptium.net)
  - Draft of the blog will be shared across WG members at the earliest opportunity.
  - Gil asked that we give him 48 business hours before we publish the blog.

### **Discussion Marketing sub committee**

- Shelley suggested that we should have a marketing sub committee (in the same way that we have a budget subcommittee) whose remit is to focus on a marketing plan.
  - The WG agreed this was a good idea. However, since it was added to the agenda late this week the WG agreed that it was ineligible for a vote.
  - To be put to the vote next week after members have time to consider.

### **Discussion of AQAvit Branding**

- Continuation of discussion started two weeks ago.
  - Mike described the Foundation's expectations around the proposed "AQAvit" quality brand.

- Various members stated that the brand requirements should not include obligations beyond the scope of the WG's control.
- An alternative “Adoptium” compliance mark was discussed.
  - Mike considered this preferable, since it saves introducing AQAvit as an additional mark to be promoted.
  - The requirements would be WG membership and passing AQAvit testing, and the TCK. This would match the requirements for runtimes to be added to the marketplace.
- Tim suggested that we push creating the mark program back a few months to allow us to stand up the Marketplace.
  - Agreed to keep the criteria for Marketplace inclusion, but not pursue the formal quality mark at this time to allow for further discussion.
- George expressed concern about how to verify a vendor's claims about TCK compatibility.
  - Adoptium will depend upon the producers' claims, and have agreements in place (such as the publisher agreement) to ensure Eclipse is safe from false claims.
  - Mike suggested that we write down “what it means” to pass the AQAvit V1 test suite. What does the process for a publisher look like for example?